First Unitarian Church

DRAFT Finance Committee Minutes

February 23, 2016
Attending:   Board Members:  Michael Cunningham, John Hutzler, Marianne Roulier, Darin 
Stewart, Laura Milne, Alan Comnes and Ameena Amdahl-Mason. Congregants and Staff: Stan 
Jewett, Kathryn Estey, Ed McClaren, Ron Jamtgaard and Zaida Cooper.  
Call to Order:  4:30 PM, Buchan Room B310.

Reading:  Darin gave the reading

Check-in:

Minutes:  The minutes of the January meeting were reviewed and approved.  

Review Date and Time for Next Regular Meeting:   Tuesday, March 29, 4:30-6:00 PM, B310.

Announcements and Reports:

 
Michael, Darin and Stan are reviewing proposed financial policy changes.  They  hope to 
present to the committee in April.
 Review Action Items from Prior Meetings:  None.

January Financial Summary
	
	         Month
	           YTD
	    Budget Month
	       Budget YTD

	Operating Income
	$195,307
	$1,412,272
	$172,388
	$1,449,372

	Operating Costs
	-$179,472
	-$1,244,701
	-$191,909
	-$1,270,454

	Reserve Deposits
	-$3,835
	-$28,265
	-$5,252
	-$36,765

	Investment
	$49
	$110

	
	

	Buchan Principal
	-$3,293
	-$16,500
	-$3,167
	-$22,167

	Surplus / Deficit
	$8,756
	$122,916
	-$27,940
	$119,986


The Church has an operating surplus of $122,916 through January. This is $2,930 above budget. The past two months have erased the budget deficit inherited from October and November.

Year to date pledge collections, contributions and program income are below budget by $55,685. Other Income is above projections. This is less than last month and reflects that we have enjoyed contributions and pledges above budget the last two months. Total income is $1,412,272.  This is $37,100 below budget, but an improvement from last month. Rental income is strong and above budget. Program income is down reflecting monthly variations and the new pledge and fee structure for music and religious education.



Operating costs through January are $13,316 below budget, primarily driven by lower than 

expected administration and program expenses. Overall expense control continues to be 

good. The Justice Begins at Home expenses includes retroactive wage increases in the new

labor contract.



Our Cash and Securities report and Flow Report are in balance.  A donor contributed $30,000 

to the Major Donor reserve Fund.  $6,000 of this bequest was used to obtain a matching 

$6,000 contribution the the Sunday Soul Service Program.



More people are using bill pay for their pledges this year.  This may be part of the uptick in 

pledges the last couple of months.  The major repair reserve is fully funded and we are not 

contributing to this reserve every month.  This has freed up some money for ongoing operating 

expenses.

The Dashboard Report shows that the average pledge for new members is $812, almost double the average last year. 
Old Business:

The committee discussed the February congregant budget meeting.  Positive takeaways included attracting more people, advertising the meeting well ahead of time and providing lots of information to participants.  Several committee members commented that the tone of the meeting was more positive and proactive than in previous meetings.

New Business: 


The majority of the meeting was spent discussing the initial budget  submitted by Kathryn and Zaida.  Some highlights and comments follow:

· The budget included funding for staff transitions, especially in the music program.

· Leases are anticipated to bring in an additional $35,000 this year.

· Funds are included for ongoing roof repairs.

· Committee members asked that the auction be included in the budget.

· There is currently no percentage increase in our contribution to U.U.A.  and P.N.W.D.

· The committee questioned the level of funding for young adults in the Church.

          As this is the initial budget it's a work in process and not currently in balance. The committee 
thanked Kathryn and Zaida for the extra effort they spent to get the budget to the committee 
the weekend before the meeting.  I think the extra time to review led to a more focused and in-
depth discussion.

Ed volunteered to bring a reading for the March meeting.

Adjourned:  The meeting adjourned at 6:15
Submitted by:  Michael Cunningham
